
  

The Centennial Celebration Worship Service  
to the Glory of God 

~1918- 2018~ 
 

Crossnore Presbyterian Church 
Crossnore, NC 

Rev. Kathy Campbell, Pastor 
Sunday, July 22, 2018 

Three o’clock p.m. 



Gathering Music Kathy Hutcheson, Pianist 
 
Prelude:  Ashoken Farewell Composer, Jay Ungar 

Rev. Jean Goodwin, Bowed Psalter 
 
Choral Call to Worship:  Down to the River to Pray Traditional Gospel Music 

Jim Taylor, Soloist 
 
Welcome  Karl Campbell 
 
*Processional Hymn of Praise:  Holy, Holy, Holy NICEA 

 
Opening Prayer   Rev. Kathy Campbell 
 
Special Music:  Song of Praise 

Sarah McGuire, Soloist, and Mark McGuire, Guitar 
 
Greetings from Our Presbyterian Partners in Ministry  

Presbytery of Western North Carolina Rev. Bobbi White, General Presbyter 
Arbordale Presbyterian Church Rev. Dr. Paul Smith 
Banner Elk Presbyterian Church Laura Russell, Elder 
Covenant Presbyterian Church, Charlotte  Kay Wheeler, Chair of Mission Committee 
Fletcher Presbyterian Church Roger Wise, Pastor 
Newdale and Grassy Creek Presbyterian Churches Jim Taylor, Pastor 
Newland Presbyterian Church Edwina Sluder, Session Elder 

 
Special Music:  Give Thanks 

Henry and Cindy Smith on guitar with congregation joining in refrain 
 
Scripture and Meditation Rev. Margaret Lauterer, Honorably Retired Minister of Word & Sacrament 
 
*Hymn of Remembrance:  For All the Saints  SINE NOMINE 

 
Scripture and Meditation Rev. Dr. Paul Smith, Pastor, Crossnore Presbyterian Church, 1991-2007 
 
Choir Anthem:  We Have Chosen To Respond words and music by Michael Richardson (ASCAP) 
 *This original choral piece was composed and written for the Crossnore Presbyterian Church Centennial. 
 
Scripture and Meditation Rev. McCoy Franklin, Interim Pastor, Crossnore Presbyterian Church, 2007-2009 
 
Thanksgiving for the Completion of the Mortgage on the Church Addition  Bill Bagby and Barbara Ross 
 
*Hymn:  Amazing Grace AMAZING GRACE 
 
Dedication of the Centennial Quilt  Mary Noble and Jane Sowder 
 
 
 
 



Greetings from Our Local & Global Partners in Mission 
Avery County After-School and 4-H Program Bobbie Willard, Extension Agent 
Avery County Habitat for Humanity Christon Clark 
Crossnore Elementary School  Regina Daniels, Administrative Assistant 
Crossnore School Mariea Tountaskis, Senior Advancement Officer 
Guatemala Partnership Melvin Meares, Moderator, Presbytery of Western North Carolina 
New Opportunity School for Women Jennie Harpold, NOSW Director 
Reaching Avery Ministry Junior Sluder, RAM Board Chair 
Volunteer Avery County Kate Gavenus, VAC Board Chair 

 
Scripture and Meditation  Rev. Kathy Campbell, Current Pastor, Crossnore Presbyterian Church 
 
Special Offering for the Ongoing Mission and Outreach of Crossnore Presbyterian Church  Linda Berkley 

Offertory:  Great Is Thy Faithfulness arr. by Bob Davis 

*Doxology: LASST UNS ERFREUEN 

Praise God, from whom all blessings flow.   
Praise God, all creatures here high and low. 
Alleluia, alleluia!   
Praise God, in Jesus fully known: 
Creator, Word, and Spirit one. 
Alleluia, alleluia, alleluia!  Alleluia, alleluia!   

 
*Unison Prayer of Dedication and Thanksgiving: 

"I tell you the truth, whatever you have done for one of the least of my sisters or brothers, you have done it 
for me." Help us, Faithful God, to see you in the needs that confront us daily. Help us to see you in those 
who are in need, physically and spiritually. And as we offer ourselves and our resources for your ministry 
and mission, may we know that we are serving you as we love and care for the needy, who are our brothers 
and sisters in Christ.  Amen. 

 
*Charge and Benediction          Rev. Kathy Campbell 
 
*Recessional Hymn: Be Thou My Vision SLANE 

 
Special Music:  A Medley of Gospel Songs played by John Culbreath  
 
 
 
Everyone is invited to the Centennial Feast following worship this afternoon.   
 
Thanks to the Centennial Committee for all the work that has taken place to honor and praise God in all the 
minutia of details to make this day possible:  Charles Sims, Chair, Zack Allen and Margaret Lauterer, Karl and 
Kathy Campbell, Rachel Deal, Mimi and Bill Sloop, and Bob and Linda Taylor.  Also thanks to the many 
volunteers who spent hours cleaning, practicing, planting, clearing, ordering, planning, and mailing in 
preparation for this Centennial celebration of Christ’s ministry and mission through Crossnore Presbyterian 
Church.  Praise be to God! 

We also want to thank our Quilters who have spent the past year designing, creating, cutting and sewing our 
beautiful Centennial Quilt: Ann Blazer, Frances Brown, Charlotte Davila, Sheri Elderfield, Laura Lind, Jane 
Lyon, Mary Noble, Peg Prior, Barbara Ross, Jane Sowder, Barbara Stuart and Bonnie Vuolo. All Glory to God! 



 

 

Welcome to all who have come to celebrate the Crossnore Presbyterian Church Centennial. We give God thanks and 
praise for our 100 years of ministry and mission and for the future that God is preparing for our church.  Following the 3 
p.m. worship service, everyone is invited to stay for dinner.   

Wednesday Knitting Group, 1-3 pm, is back in action!  New knitters and beginning knitters are welcome.  Join in the fun 
and fellowship weekly! 

Wednesday Bible Study Group, 3-4:30 pm.  We are beginning a new Bible study on Wednesday, August 1.  We will be 
studying the Gospel of Mark.   

Wednesday Choir Practice begins at 5 pm and finishes around 6:15 pm. If you are here full-time or part-time and you 
enjoy singing, you are invited to join our choir.   

Our next Country Breakfast will be held on Saturday, August 11.  Volunteers are needed!  Please email Barbara Ross 
and let her know how you would like to help. email:  rossbw335@gmail.com  or call:  828-387-6332. 

We are close to reaching our “Retire the Mortgage” Fundraising goal of $26,000! We will be accepting donations for 
the building fund through the Centennial Celebration.  

Signed copies of Rev. Margaret Lauterer’s new book, Crossnore Presbyterian Church Ministry, and Mission: The First 
100 Years ($10.00), along with centennial coffee mugs ($10.00), will be available for purchase after both services. Cash 
and checks accepted.  

 

 

 

Announcements 

*Worship songs copyrighted and used by permission. All rights reserved. Onelicense.net License NO. A718237 

Rev. Kathy Campbell may be reached at the church office: 828-733-1939; cell phone: 828-260-2512, email: 
rev.kathy.campbell@gmail.com. Her office hours are Tuesday-Thursday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., weather permitting. Please call 
to ensure Pastor Kathy will be there. 

OUR ELDERS 
Class of 2018: Mimi Sloop, Charlotte Davila 
Class of 2019: Barbara Ross (Clerk of Session), Charlie Sims 
Class of 2020: Marion Blue, Jason DeWitt, Linda Berkley 
Ashlyn DeWitt: Administrative Assistant 
Kathy Hutcheson: Director of Music 
Barbara Ross: Voluntary Church Administrator 

 Crossnore Presbyterian Church 
200 Chapel Drive, PO Box 386, Crossnore, NC 28616 

Email: cpcpcusa@gmail.com 
Phone: (828-733-1939) 

Website: crossnore.wncpresby.org 
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